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FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

We have had a wonderful term experiencing many academic and sporting 

achievements acknowledging and celebrating the talents of our students. 

In Week 6 we had the infamous Book Week Parade and I would like to thank 

Mrs Williams for organizing the dress up parade, Miss Phillips for being MC and 

the judges for making the hard decisions.  

This term we have been so fortunate to turn the weather on to suit our sporting 

event days. We were lucky to have fine weather for the Cross Country and the 

Faction Carnival. The Interschool Team have been training hard to prepare for 

the Interschool Carnival next term. 

Thank you to the P&C for supporting the Fathering Project. We had a successful 

launch event for the Pizza and Paper Plane night with over 100 Dads/Grandads 

and 150 students attending. Thank you to Mr Ellis for coordinating the event.   

We have had a few staffing changes this term due to staff illness and long service 

leave. Ms Pratt & Mrs Abbott are going to be on leave for Term 4 and returning 

in 2022. 

Today the P&C organised our very first Colour Explosion Fun Run and it was 

amazing. The students, staff and parents enjoyed the beautiful afternoon in the 

sunshine. A big thank you to Amanda Green & Nicky Stott for coordinating our 

inaugural event. Many thanks to the other P&C parents and Faction Captains 

who assisted on the day.  

Please ensure you are up to date with Connect and check your messages 
regularly, particularly if we send out COVID updates.  

On behalf of the school, I wish you all a safe and happy holiday. 

 
 

 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

  

 FACTION ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

The Faction Athletics Carnival was held on the 8th and 10th of September. The students did their best to win 
individual and faction points. They had a fantastic time cheering on their faction and competing. It was great to 
see so many parents and other family members who helped and encouraged the children during the week.  

The results for the Year 3 to 6 champion, runner-up and points total are shown below.   

 

 

 

 

Thank you to the P&C for their support, and for organising the coffee van on the Friday.  

The interschool competitors have been training for the Interschool Athletics Carnival which will be held on the 

19th and 21st of October.      



 SCHOOL NEWS 

This term our choirs had the opportunity to perform at two of Perth’s prestigious venues. 

In August, our Junior Choir performed at the Perth Arena. They joined together with 67 other schools to form a 
huge choir singing as ‘One Big Voice’. Our students did a fantastic job learning the ten songs, and they 
performed professionally and with enthusiasm. 

Our Senior Choir performed in September at the Perth Concert Hall for the Massed Choir Festival. Over the year 
they have learnt 11 songs. They joined together with seven other schools, and under the direction of conductors 
Mary-Anne Goyder and Mirelle Hopwood, finely honed the songs to a very high standard.  

Our very own Sophie performed a fantastic solo for the song “We Will”.  

 JUNIOR AND SENIOR CHOIR NEWS 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

This year Bull Creek Primary School has become an official Crunch&Sip®school. 

Each child received a Packed with Goodness bag with fruit which the children took home. 

A big thank you to Nicky Stott for assisting with this health promotion and the lovely parents who gave up their time to 
assist in the school. 

Our local Woolworths have been very generous with donating both fruit and vegetables. Bull Creek Primary School 
hosted a Packed with Goodness presentation and dieticians from the Cancer Council WA spoke about tips for packing a 
healthy lunch box, label reading and making the best drink choices for their children. Thank you to the parents who 
attended this successful event. 

On Friday the 17 September we partnered with the Cancer Council WA to promote The Great Vegie Crunch! 

Thank you to Nicole Toia from the Cancer Council WA for coming to our assembly and for assisting our school with this 
wonderful initiative. 

At the assembly each child received their own personal Crunch&Sip® container filled with vegies. Children can use these 
daily at school for their Crunch&Sip.®. 

We also welcomed The Vegie Man to Bull Creek Primary School and it was very exciting to have him up on the stage. He 
helped us with measuring the loudness of our whole school CRUNCH! Our crunch was very successful and came out as a 
Crocodile Crunch on the Crunch-O-Meter! 

Well done, Bull Creek Primary School! 
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 SCHOOL NEWS 

2022 KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 

 

The School is currently taking enrolments for Kindergarten in 2021. If you are a parent, or 

know of a parent with a child that was born between July 1 2017 and June 30 2018 they 

are eligible to attend Kindergarten in 2022.  

Please enrol your child by coming into our school office.  

You must provide ORIGINALS of the following documents:  

•Birth Certificate  

•Passport and Visa Information if applicable  

•Immunisation Certificate  - must be no more than 2 months old. 

•Medical records where applicable (e.g. asthma, allergies, disability)  

•Family Court Orders  

•Proof of residence e.g. lease agreement, a current Synergy, Alinta, Telstra account showing 

your name and residential address.  

If your child is not born in Australia, you must provide:  

•Evidence of the date of entry into Australia  

•Passport Number  

•Visa Grant Number (This is the unique number assigned to the visa and shown on the letter 

that notified you of your visa grant)  

•Passport or travel documents  

•Current visa and previous visas (if applicable)  
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  WATTLE 2 

     WATTLE 4 

Wattle Two has had an extremely busy, yet fun, Term 3! 

In Week 5 we attended the “One Big Voice” concert at Perth Arena. This was a culmination of 
many, many weeks of hard work in choir with Mr Marshall. “One Big Voice” involves schools from 
all over Perth coming together to sing in unison, a number of songs which we have practiced. We 
had such a great day and were very lucky to be involved. Here’s what some of us thought about the 
experience- 

“On Friday we went to One Big Voice. We sang Moondyne Joe, Mary of York, Jigsaw Family, 
From Now On and I was born. We sang the songs at Perth Arena. I loved One Big Voice because 
it was very easy to sing and we had a practice round.” – Manea. 

“I loved One Big Voice because there were so many schools there. We all sang songs and the 
teachers sung From Now On with all the children, which was my favourite part.”- Elizabeth. 

“I loved One Big Voice because of all the voices singing in unison, which sounded so beautiful. 
Also, I really enjoyed the songs which we sun, my favourites were: Moondyne Joe, Mary of York 
and From Now On.”- Ruben. 

“When I went to One Big Voice, it was one of the most exciting experiences of my life! I had never 
been to any kind of concert before and it was really fun singing wonderful songs with other 
schools! I loved it!!”- Clarice. 

This term we have also been busy learning about the Olympics, celebrating Book Week, practising 
for the athletics carnival and writing information reports. We are now able to organise our 
sentences into paragraphs according to the content, an achievement which we are very proud of! 

We are all very excited to go on holidays and we look forward to our last term in Year 3! 

Wattle Four has just finished reading another fabulous book by best-selling author David 
Walliams. The Mega Monster was the monster to end all monsters. It had three heads on top. 
One was that of a shark, one of a bogey man and another of a dinosaur. One of its arms was an 
Atomic Amoeba, who was of course multiplying rapidly. The other arm had become entangled 
with Meteor Man and was blazing as hot as the sun. The belly of the beast was a Slug Monster. As 
for the legs, one side was Grunt the science assistance and the other slimy leg was a Giant Jelly. 
BUT the worst bit was… the monsters were all gummed together by a giant bogey. 
EEEWWWW!!!! The students used the descriptive language provided and their imagination to 
create and draw what they thought the Mega Monster actually looked like.   

Mega Monster was a huge hit in W4 so please read some of their reviews below. 

I recommend students in Years 2-6 to read this amazing story. The author uses descriptive 
language like onomatopoeia, similes, metaphors and last but not least, alliteration. The author’s 
purpose was to entertain and he sure did make us want to keep reading. So, if you love adventure 
and drama then you will love this book.  – By Imran 

I think this book would be enjoyed by both girls and boys from 5 years+. It has many surprises 
and lots of super funny jokes that are still stuck in my head. – By Morrie 

Mega Monster is an adventurous, funny and descriptive book with some pretty dramatic parts. 
The illustrations are well drawn and shown lots of detail even without being in colour. – By Mia 

I recommend people age 6 and up should read this funny 
book. David Walliams uses lots of onomatopoeia such as 
Plop! Sizzle! Slurp! And Kaboom! – By Natalie 

The main character Larker is a brave girl who gets sent to 
“The Cruel School” for putting a whoopee cushion on her 
teacher’s chair. It is set on a volcanic island and 
surrounded by man-eating shark infested water. Larker 
tries to help all the students escape by getting them to 
work together as a team. – By Muchen 

Mrs Austin—Wattle 4 Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Tloczek & Ms DiFonzo 

Wattle 2 Teachers 



 SCHOOL NEWS 

 

         WATTLE 8 

 

Wow!!! Term 3 has gone so fast. It has been very busy and we have done so much. Huge 

congratulations to our Year 1’s who participated in their first Cross Country. We were so 

proud of you. Then we celebrated Book Week and we looked awesome in all our costumes. 

Next came our Faction carnival. We had practiced a lot and had so much fun on the day. 

We loved cheering on our team mates. Last week we were lucky enough to have a visit from 

Farmyard on Wheels. The animals were all friendly and we learned so much about taking 

care of them. 

“I loved it because I saw some cute lambs,” said Ella. 

“The best part was seeing the rabbits because they were super fluffy,” said Adnan 

Tatsuki said, “The big goat was the best because he liked to eat what I gave him to eat.” 

Caleb said, ” I liked the horse because he ate the grass.”  

“I loved it because I got to feed the goats,” said Alysa.  

We celebrated our Term with a fun filled Teddy Bears Picnic today. It was awesome!!!!! 

Ms Abbott 

Wattle 8 Teacher 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS EVERYONE ! 
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 Term 4 - Week 1  

Monday, 11 October PD Day—No school today 

Tuesday, 12 October School starts today 

Thursday, 14 October Edu-Dance 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Term 4 - Week 2  

Monday, 18 October Edu-Dance 

Tuesday, 19 October Interschool Athletics—Day 1 

Thursday, 21 October Interschool Athletics—Day 2 

Thursday, 21 October Edu-Dance 

Friday, 22 October Assembly 

Term 4 - Week 3  

Monday, 25 October Edu-Dance 

Tuesday, 26 October P&C Meeting 

Wednesday, 27 October Children’s Day 

Thursday, 28 October Edu-Dance 

Friday, 29 October Assembly—Music 

Friday, 29 October Sculpture Walk 

Term 4 - Week 4  

Monday, 1 November Edu-Dance 

Wednesday, 3 November Board Meeting 

Thursday, 4 November Edu-Dance 

Friday, 5 November Assembly—FLDC 

Term 4 - Week 5  

Monday, 8 November Edu-Dance 

Thursday, 11 November Edu-Dance 
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